
Mr . Arshag Gechijian 
Harvard Studio Inc. 
669 Boylston Street 
Boston, Massachusetts 02116 

Dear ~1r. Gechijian: 

August 14, 1979 

His Eminence Archbishop Torkom Manoogian asked me to express his 
sincere thanks for your invaluable assistance at the M.I.T. conference 
in Boston. 

It was very kind of you to have sent a photographer and to have 
forwarded as well the photograph of the audio-visual disp ay of the 
World Council of Churches . 

Your thoughtfu ness is greatly appreciated. 

Yours sincerely, 

Sylvia Terzibashian 
Secretary to the Primate 


